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October 31, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is an ordinance approving the Grand Ridge Water System (GRWS) Water System Plan (Plan).  Approval of the Plan is required under K.C.C. 13.24 as a prerequisite to granting right-of-way franchises and construction permits and to indicate to state regulatory agencies that the Plan is consistent with King County comprehensive plans.  The Plan discusses the system improvements necessary to provide water service to current and future populations served by the Water System.

The Grand Ridge Water System currently provides water service in eastern King County to the citizens of unincorporated King County near Issaquah.  Approximately 40 rural lots are served by the Water System.  All of the connections to the system are for residential single family customers.  Since this is a new system there is no actual historic water use.  A unique aspect to the Water System is that each lot will have separate connections for potable water and for irrigation water (which will be potable).  The lots range in size between two and three acres each.  GRWS will use potable water for irrigation.  A future non-potable source from the Issaquah Highlands may be connected to the water system.  The irrigation system has been designed to make use of, but not to rely upon alternate sources.  All potable water will be purchased from the City of Issaquah, which has its own sources and also obtains water from the Seattle Public Utilities (SPU) system under a contract between SPU and the Cascade Water Alliance.
The Utilities and Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed and conditionally approved the Plan on May 26, 2005, and made requests for changes and additions.  The majority of the suggested modifications and changes have been made or have been addressed and are included as a part of this ordinance transmittal.  The UTRC recommended modifications in the Plan that would clarify the purpose of the dual distribution system.  The original Plan proposed to use stormwater for the separate non-potable irrigation system without having obtained water rights for the water.  The Plan has been modified to make the intent show that potable water will now be used for irrigation.  However, the dual system is still planned, therefore the UTRC recommends approval of this Plan with the condition that GRWS submit an amended plan if there is any change in the source of water for the irrigation component of the Water System.  If you have any questions, please contact Dave Monthie, Acting Chair of the UTRC, at 
206-296-3782, or Tom Fox, Water Reuse Coordinator in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-5279.
Thank you for your assistance in this matter.  I would appreciate your review and concurrence with the proposed ordinance.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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